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THE OAS PROCUREMENT PROCESS AND COST ESTIMATES
The General Secretariat (“Secretariat”) is pleased to share with Member States additional information regarding procurement process used by the Secretariat to obtain products and services in order to implement the Secretariat’s programs and sustain its operations.  

Article 102 of the General Standards to Govern the Operations of the General Secretariat provides that “The purchasing of equipment, office furniture and specific supplies and general supplies, as well as the contracting of printing services, shall be done by competitive methods.”
The Secretary General’s Executive Order No. 00-1, Corr.1, “Procurement Contract Rules of the General Secretariat of the Organization of American States”, dated August 31, 2000, further regulates the General Secretariat’s procurement process and establishes the scope, purpose, authority, prohibitions, responsibilities, and the procedures for contracting through competitive methods.  Chapter X of these Rules provides that these competitive methods include:  a) Public Advertising for Sealed Bids for procurement contracts over $300,000; and b) Competitive Negotiated Contracting Procedures Preceded by Solicitation for bids from Qualified Sources, for the competitive bidding process for contracts from $30,000 up to  $300,000, as well as for sole source negotiations in restricted situations.

In preparation for the procurement of goods and services, the Secretariat is required to make reasonable internal cost estimates in order to satisfy budgetary planning requirements.  While every effort is made to elicit from eligible vendors reasonable estimates of the costs, at times, these internal estimates can be substantially below or above the actual final price quotations received. 
There are several factors that may account for significant discrepancies. The internal estimate (the budgeted amount) may have been based on incomplete data. Initial estimates do not always include the full scope of the work, which frequently emerges as the requirement is detailed for the actual bidding process.  Factors not previously considered often emerge at this stage.  In some cases, it is not until the contractors visit the job site and receive the full specifications of the work or service to be provided, including delivery times and insurance requirements, that the contractors can provide a more accurate price proposal. Another factor is the unavoidable upward inflationary pressure on the cost of materials and labor that especially impacts the construction sector.  The longer the gap between the budgeting phase and the actual execution phase, the more likely it becomes that estimates will deviate from actual costs.
� FILENAME  \* MERGEFORMAT �CP17794E01�








